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    The CAMP CAVELL EXPERIENCE

October 2, 2017
Dear Parent/Guardian:

The staff of L'Anse Creuse High School - North is pleased to announce a program in promoting tolerance, appreciation, and understanding among students and staff at High School - North.  The program has been a tradition at North for many years.  This unique program in human relations will be taking place at Camp Cavell, in Lexington, MI on October 20th, 21st, & 22nd.  Your child has been selected to participate in this program and to represent High School - North.  Approximately 80 students and 20 adults will live together for these three days and share many hours of intensive Communication Training.

COST
$120.00 (PAYSCHOOLS- CAMP CAVELL, OR CASH)  is being charged to help defray the costs and to allow students to have a vested interest in the program in addition to the time they have committed to this experience. 
TRANSPORTATION AND TIMES

We will be leaving from the high school approximately 2:00 pm on Friday, October 20th, and will be returning on Sunday, October 22nd at approximately 1:00 pm.  Students should arrange their own transportation home from High School - North upon return.

ACCOMMODATIONS

Cabin arrangements are assigned by staff.  The female students and the male students will be housed in separate buildings.  Staff members will be in the building areas during all free times and all night during our two-night stay.

MEALS

Participants will be served dinner and an evening snack on Friday; breakfast, lunch, dinner and a snack on Saturday; and breakfast on Sunday.  It is not necessary for students to bring additional food.  If your child has special dietary needs, please be sure to write it on the Student Information Sheet and sent in ASAP!
SNACKS

Each student is expected to bring ONE of the following, or a $5.00 donation towards snack food.

· Package of cookies

· Full size bag of chips, pretzels, or crackers (cheese-it’s or goldfish)

· Canister of hot chocolate mix (about 27 ounces please)

Snack food or cash donation should be dropped off to Mrs. McDonald in Room 145 (Hours 1-3) or Room 148 (Hours 4-6), or to Mr. Light Room 105 on or before Wednesday October 18th.  Thank you!

CLOTHING
Students should bring adequate warm clothing with them.  Layers are a good idea, since the weather can be unpredictable.  .  The majority of our activities will be indoors.  We are planning to have a campfire each evening.  It is important to have warm clothing, because it can be very cold at this time of year. Pease refer to “What to Bring” sheet for specifics
EMERGENCIES
Any student requiring prescription medication should bring them in the original container in a marked, zip locked bag.  Mrs. McDonald will collect, hold and distribute all prescriptions as needed.  Those prescriptions will be returned to the student upon arrival back at school on Sunday. If your student has a severe allergy or asthma they should carry their Epi pen or inhaler on their person. Your student should also check with Mrs. McDonald after arriving at camp so she can review medication procedure with them.
The rules and regulations that apply under the Student Code of Conduct will govern participants while at camp.  Needless to say, alcohol, drugs, tobacco products, radios, CD players, MP3 players (ipod), game devices, TVs, cell phones, and weapons, etc. are not permitted.  Students violating the Code of Conduct can expect to be disciplined according to stipulations of the code.  Many students ask if they can bring their electronic equipment.  Part of the experience is to unplug, so the answer to that question is no.  We will collect any electronic devices, including phones, and hold them at school until our return.
Students should bring their packed bags to school on the morning of the 20th.  Luggage will be stored until after school.  The Camp Cavell Staff will complete our normal search of all possessions and have them transferred to our transportation to camp.  Depending on when the busses are available the students will be dismissed during 6th hour.  Students should put items not going to camp including their cell phones in their locker and report to the commons area.  Any additional belongings, jackets, etc, will be searched at that time, and then we will be on our way.  

If you wish to have additional information about Camp Cavell, call Mrs. McDonald or Mr. Light
The camp phone number is 810-798-8240.

Camp Cavell is located in Lexington, Michigan, just north of Port Huron.

We are excited about sharing this unique and special experience with your son/daughter. If you have any questions please do not hesitate to call us.  Thanks for trusting us with your most precious possession!  We hope we can grow together and learn with one another.

The Prefered method of payment is through (PaySchools), Permission Slips, Health Insurance, and all other paperwork Must be returned to MRs. McDonald (rooms 145 or 148)  OR Mr. Light (room 105) by 
WEDNESDAY  October 11th  
to ensure your spot at camp Cavell this year PLEASE TURN in your papework & Pay Online ASAP, we will take the first 80 students.
Sincerely,

Communication Training Staff

Mrs. McDonald and Mr. Light, 
Camp Leaders

